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Please review with your child(ren) about 
travelling safely to and from school.  A 
Synrevoice message was sent out yesterday.   
Synrevoice messages are automatically sent to 
the home phone number.  If you’d  like your cell 
phone to receive future messages instead, 
please contact Mrs. Dickens at the school office. 
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Please note an error in our September 2015 
school newsletter.  On the School Calendar for 
2015-2016 (page 4), March 16th is listed as an 
early dismissal day.  This is a full day of 
instruction and classes will run for the entire day 
with a regular 2:35pm dismissal.  I apologize for 
any inconvenience this may have caused. 
 

Thank you to all of our parents/guardians who 
have met with classroom teachers during our 
Parent Teacher Conference Days this school 

year. We are allotted up to 4 per year for Early 
Closure. 
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Currently we have only 17 students registered to 
start Kindergarten in September 2016. We also 
have 3 students with a request to transfer into our 
school. Our K registration is approximately 50% 
less than projected.  We very much appreciate 
you helping us get out the word for parents of 
Kindergarten children (starting K in 2016) to 
contact the office asap.  This is also very 
important to assist us with forming tentative class 
configurations for K-Gr7 for 2016/2017. Thank you  
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Procedure for Picking up Students Early from 
School or Change of Bus @ Dismissal 

A reminder, please, to all parents/guardians that 
students need to be signed out at the office with a 
staff member present for any early pick-up from 
school. Also, if a bus student is not taking their 
regular bus after school for any reason; parents 
are asked to please contact Mrs. Dickens at the 
office. Thank you very much. 
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Individual 2016 FSA booklets have now been 
sent home with all Gr4 and Gr7 students who 
completed the assessments. The results page is 
stapled inside the front cover. Parents are 
invited to contact their child's classroom teacher 
if there are any queries. 
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Every school year the Ministry of Education 
requests for Satisfaction Surveys to be 
completed. Grade 4 and Grade 7 students 
complete the surveys at school with their 
classroom teachers. Surveys for the parents of 
Grade 4 and Grade 7 students have been sent 
home with the students. Each letter sent home 
explains what the survey is and how to take the 
survey. It also contains an anonymous login #. If 
any Gr4 or Gr7 parents require a replacement 
anonymous login #, please contact Mrs Gordon. 
The results of the surveys help our school 
district & school with planning. Thank you ahead 
of time for completing the survey which takes 
approximately 10 minutes. Staff also have a 
survey that they are asked to complete. 
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Please continue to do your part and help stop the 
spread of head lice.  The management of head 
lice is the primary responsibility of each family.  If 
your child has head lice, please take the time to 
effectively treat them and contact the school, so 
that we can notify other families in the class to 
also check and treat their children’s heads.  For 
more information on head lice, how it spreads and 
how to treat it, please visit the following Interior  
Health websites:  
http://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthfiles/hfile06.stm 
http://www.interiorhealth.ca/YourHealth/SchoolHe
alth/HeadLice/Pages/default.aspx 
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Requests for student transfers that will 
commence in September will be accepted 
starting on March 1, 2016 and ending at 12:00 
noon on September 1, 2016.  All submissions 
must be made in writing and forwarded to the 
receiving school’s principal.  All decisions 
regarding student transfers will be in accordance 
with Board Policy 300.1 School Boundaries and 
Student Transfer Requests. 
�
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Staying Healthy is in Your Hands  
It’s easy for the average Canadian to feel a bit 
helpless amid the stream of news reports on 
pandemic flu.  Yet experts say a simple way to 
reduce your risk is literally in your hands:  good, 
frequent hand washing is the best way to prevent 
infectious diseases of all kinds. 
 

Hands spread an estimated 80% of common 
infectious diseases like the common cold and flu.  
For example, when you touch a doorknob that has 
the flu on it and then touch your mouth, you can 
get sick.  But these disease-causing germs slide 
off easily with good hand washing technique.  
Hand washing is easy to learn, cheap and 
incredibly effective at stopping the spread of 
disease-causing germs. 
 

Steps for good hand washing technique : 
- Remove all rings and wet your hands with warm 
running water. 
- Put a small amount of liquid soap in the palm of 
one hand.  Bar  soaps are not as hygienic as 
liquid soaps because they stay moist and attract 
germs.  If a bar soap is the only option it should 
be stored on a rack so that the bar doesn’t sit in 
water. 
- Rub your hands together for 20 seconds so you 
produce lather.  Make sure you scrub between 
your fingers, under you fingernails and the backs 
of your hands. 
- Rinse your hands well with clean running water 
for at least 10 seconds.  Try not to handle the 
faucets once your hands are clean.  Use a paper 
towel to turn off the water. 
- Dry your hands with a single use paper towel.  If 
you use a hand towel be sure to change it daily.  
During cold and flu season you may want to give 
each family member his or her own hand towel. 
- Use hand lotion to put moisture back into your 
skin if your hands are dry. 
- Model good hand washing technique to your 
children.  Have them sing a song like “Twinkle 
Twinkle Little Star” while rubbing their hands 
together to teach them the amount of time it takes 
to clean their hands properly.  
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Thank you to all students, families, staff and 
Constable Sofie Winkels for a very meaningful 
and positive Pink T-Shirt Day Assembly. Students 
know that the importance and expectations of 
each of us is to be safe, responsible and 
respectful of self and all others everyday, not only 
on Pink T-Shirt Day (Anti-Bullying Day). 
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Fundraising is in full swing, thank you to everyone 
who has supported the efforts through your 
purchases.  We are on our way to reaching our 
$60,000.00 goal for a new playground. Check out 
our fundraising thermometer to keep track of the 
progress.  For those who have ordered 
magazines, they have started to arrive (2nd week 
of Feb). 
 

We would also like to say a huge thank you to our 
first corporate sponsor, Tolko Industries Ltd,. for 
their generous donation of $100.00.  Also a huge 
thanks to an anonymous individual for their 
donation of $25.00.  Donations to the playground 
are always welcome.  For all donations $100.00 or 
greater, a tax receipt will be issued.  
 

Please remember that all parents  are PAC 
members and are welcome at our next meeting: 
March 16, 2016 at 6:00pm.  If attending the 
meetings is challenging for you, please  check out 
our Facebook page to keep informed – search - 
Marion Schilling Elementary School PAC.  The 
next fundraiser is hanging baskets and gift 
coupons ($10.00 increments) for Country Garden 
Greenhouse.  As we all prepare for spring think 
about supporting the school and this local 
business for your gardening needs. 
 

So far the fundraising efforts have raised: 
Tupperware  $437.50 
Pizza  $450.00 (approx.)  
Poinsettias  $993.60 
Magazines  $885.00 
 

With this money the PAC has been able to 
purchase supplies for classrooms, ribbons for the 
year end activities, support field trips, and we 
expect to be able to purchase new uniforms for all 
the MAVERICKS! 
 

BOARD NOTES 
 

School District No. 73 Board Notes can be 
found at www.sd73.bc.ca. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Remember Daylight Savings 

Time begins: 
Sunday, March 13th 

 

No School 
(Non Instructional Day) 

April 4th 
 

Happy Easter ! 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
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